
NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF PUBLIC UTILITIES
120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040, St, John's, Newfoundland and Labrador, Canada, A1A 5B2

E-mail: gyoung@nlh.nl.ca

2014-10-08

Mr. Geoffrey Young
Hydro Place, 500 Columbus Drive
Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro
P.O. Box 12400
St. John's, NL A 1 B 4K7

Dear Mr. Young:

Re: The Board's Investigation and Hearing into Supply Issues and Power Outages on
the Island Interconnected System - Request for an extension for filing responses
to certain information requests

This is further to your letter of September 26, 2014 wherein you requested extensions to the
filing dates of responses to certain information requests.

The Board has determined that delays previously requested by Hydro and those now
proposed for the filing of responses to information requests will significantly impact the
schedule to conclude this matter and the completion of its final report in the first quarter of
2015. The Board's immediate concern is the readiness of the utilities to meet load and
customer demand for the upcoming winter seasons prior to the interconnection with Muskrat
Falls. Therefore the Board has decided to divide its investigation into two phases with the
Board dealing with the immediate reliability issues for the Island Interconnection system
prior to the interconnection with Muskrat Falls in Phase One and reliability issues post-
Muskrat Falls interconnection in Phase Two. The scope and filing deadlines for both phases
will be forthcoming in a separate letter to all parties.

Hydro has advised that it will file responses to RFIs PUB-NLH-438 to PUB-NLH-449, CA-
NLH-57 to CA-NLH-70, IC-NLH-012 to IC NLH-021, and DD-NLH-091 to DD-NLH-112
on October 22, 2014 and RFIs NP-NLFI-001 to NP-NLH-035 on November 7, 2014. With
respect to the dates proposed for the filing of RFIs, the Board acquiesces to the dates Hydro
has proposed for the filing of the responses to the outstanding information requests. However
the Board will ask the parties to identify information requests that they deem essential for
Phase One so that appropriate reply dates can be set.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned.

Cheryl Blundon, Director ofCorporate Services and Board Secretary, Tel: 709-726-8600, E-Mail: cblundon@pub. ni. ca
We/mite: www.pub.ni.ca
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Yours truly,

/cpj
ace. Newfoundland Power Inc.

Mr. Gerard Hayes, E-mail: ghayes@newfoundlandpower.eom
Mr. Ian Kelly, QC, E-mail: ikelly cr curtisdawo.com
Consumer Advocate
Mr. Thomas Johnson, E-mail: tjohnson@odeaearle.ca
Ms. Colleen Lacey, E-mail: clacey@odeaearle.ca
Mr. Raman Balakrishnan, E-mail: rbalakrishnan@odeaearl.ca
Mr.DannyDumaresu ue

	

-
Mr. Danny Dumaresque, E-mail: danny.liberal@gmail com
Mr. William Kennedy, E-mail wkennedy@kennedylawoffiee.ca

Island Industrial Customer Group
Mr. Paul Coxworthy, E-mail: poxworthy@stewarhnekelvey.com
Mr. Dean Porter, E-mail: dporter rr pa-law.ca
Grand Riverkeeper® Labrador Inc.
Ms. Roberta Frampton Benefiel, E-Mail: rebnfl@gmail.com
Mr. Charles O'Brien, E-mail: E-mail: bluegrcenlaw@gmail.com
Mr. Philip Raphals, E-mail: Phil ip@centrehelios.org

Cheryl ]Bandon, Director of Corporate Services and Board Secretary, Tel: 709-726-8600, E-Mail: cblunolon@pub.nl.ca
Website: www.pub.nl.ca


	page 1
	page 2

